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From the principal’s 
desk:  

Congratulations to all who 

were involved in the Triple 

AAA Week last week. It was a 

great success with lots of 

activities and increased 

awareness of the diversity of 

our school population. We 

had speakers and Q&A 

sessions as well as activities 

such as playing handball with 

Support unit students. It was 

great to see so many students 

wearing their national dress 

with pride on Thursday and 

selling their traditional food. 

Today we launch the National 

Day of Action Against Bullying. 

This is a school wide event 

which will involve all students 

at recess and lunch. 

On Thursday we will host the 

Selective Schools Test for Year 

6 students hoping to enter our 

school in 2020. The traffic will 

be very busy in the bus bay in 

the morning so parents need 

to keep an eye out for lots of 

visitors. 

On Thursday night the SRC are 

hosting their annual Trivia 

Night. It is already a full house 

with lots of enthusiastic teams  
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Calendar 2019  
This calendar is subject to change so please check 
carefully each week for any alterations. A whole 
year calendar is on the school website at 
www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au 

Term 1 
Week 7 
Monday 11 March 
- All Students National Day of Action against Bullying Recess & Lunch 

Tuesday 12 March 
- Y9 Urban Challenge Briefing Lunch time - P7 (Dunne/Iaconis) 
Wednesday 13 March 
- Science Assessment P1-8 (Hallal) 

Thursday 14 March 
- Selective Schools Test – Houliston Centre 

- Trivia Night – SRC (Khan/Mudaliar) 
Friday 15 March 
- World’s Greatest Shave – SRC, Lunch (Khan/Mudaliar) 
- Clean Up Australia Day P7&P8 (Kuksal) 

Saturday 16 March – Working Bee 1 – 9am to 1pm 
Week 8 
Monday 18 March 
Tuesday 19 March 
Wednesday 20 March 
- Y9 Urban Challenge 20/3 to22/3 incl. (Dunne/Iaconis) 
- Y7 Test 1 Maths Assessments P4&5 (Ribbans) 

Thursday 21 March 
- Y8 Test 1 Maths Assessments P3&4 (Ribbans) 

Friday 22 March 
Week 7 
Monday 25 March 
- Y12 Buffer Week 25/3 – 29/3 incl. 
- Y10 Test 1 Maths Assessments P1&2 (Ribbans) 

Tuesday 26 March 
- Y9-11 Elevate Study Skills P1-8 (Fletcher) 
- P&C General Meeting 7.30pm 

Wednesday 27 March 
- School Cross Country 

Thursday 28 March 
- Y7 Vaccinations P1-8 (Fletcher 
- Y9 Aust Geography Competition P5&6 (Craft) 
- Y10 Aust Geography Competition P7&8 (Craft) 

Friday 29 March 
Saturday 30 March – Cadets Uniform Collection Day 
Week 8 
Monday 1 April 
- Y12 Half Yearly Examinations 1/4 - 12/4 incl. 
- Green Group – Clean Up Australia Day P7&8 (Kuksal) 
- Y12 Society and Culture Hand in Task 2 Assessment (Reid) 

Tuesday 2 April 
- Y12 Half Yearly Examinations 2/4 – 12/4 

Wednesday 3 April 
- Term 1 Grade Sport Grand Final P6-8 (Filewood) 

Thursday 4 April 
- Y9 PASS Raw Challenge (Koksal/Groth/Renwick) 

Friday 5 April 
- Support – Zoo Snooze (Simpson) 

Week 9 
Monday 8 April 
- Y11 Buffer Week 8/4 – 12/4 incl. 
- CHS Swimming @ Homebush 8/4 – 10/4 incl. (Filewood/McDonell) 

Tuesday 9 April 
Wednesday 10 April 
- Term 2 Grade Sport Trials P6-8 (Filewood) 
- Y7 Interim Reports Issued 

Thursday 11 April 
- Y9 Wellbeing Day (Fletcher) 
- Y8 Commerce Final Exams in class P1 (Dumas), P6 (Iaconis), P8 (Mogoko) 

Friday 12 April 
- Y8 Commerce Final Exams in class P5 (Dhall) 

Sunday 14 April – Cadets Castle Hill RSL Veterans March 
Thursday 25 April (in the School Holidays) – Cadets  
Anzac Day Dawn Service (Iaconis) 

who will wear team costumes to 

add to the spirit of the event. 

On Friday we look forward to 

Shave for A Cure, our annual 

fundraiser for the Leukaemia 

Foundation. Also on Friday 

students will spend the afternoon 

doing Clean Up Australia, tidying 

the school grounds. In addition, our 

cricketers are playing against 

Castle Hill High on Friday. Good 

luck. 

Overall, a busy week with lots of 

activities besides what happens in 

the classroom or on excursions. Our 

school is always so involved in so 

many events and they all 

contribute to developing our 

young people as responsible, 

tolerant and just adults of the 

future. 

Congratulations to: 

 Omkar Deshpande who 

was given an award from 

the University of Sydney 

Business School for his 

performance in Year 9 

Commerce last year. 

Jeanne Bathgate  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Omkar Deshpande     

http://www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au/
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Baulko News 

Absences 

 If you are absent, you are required to bring a note signed and dated by your parent 

or guardian within 7 days to explain your absence upon your return to school 

(Parents can now make use of the school app to send absence notes to the office). 

 In the event of a prolonged absence, your parent or guardian should notify the 

school after three days. 

 If you know you are going to be absent, bring a note in advance to the Rolls Office. 

 If a student is marked absent from roll call, an automated system will notify parents 

via SMS.  If you are unaware of your child’s absence, please telephone the school 

immediately.  It is important that the student’s name is marked off in roll call 

otherwise an incorrect message may be sent. 

 A computer record of each student’s attendance is retained and letters are sent 

out when students fail to bring notes.  A record of unexplained absences and late 

days may produce an unsatisfactory record for the School Certificate or Higher 

School Certificate. 

Late to School 

 If you arrive late you must report to the Rolls Office where you will need to scan 

your ID card to receive a late slip, part of which you will take home for a parent 

signature or bring a note/medical certificate with you to give to Office Staff. 

 You will not be admitted to class without a late slip. 

 

Need to Leave the School Grounds during or before the 

end of the day 

 Students who need to leave school early for an unavoidable appointment must 

present a note signed by the parent/guardian, to the Rolls Office BEFORE ROLL 

CALL.  You will then need to scan your ID card to receive your Early Leaver Slip and 

place it in the tray at the Rolls Office for collection at time of departure.  Students 

are not to miss school for external exams such as music and ballet.  These must be 

arranged for weekends. 
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P&C News 

Working Bee (Saturday 16 March 9.00 am – 1.00 pm) 

The first working bee for this year is being held on Saturday 16 

March. Thank you for everyone who has already signed up. If you 

can help on the day, it’s not too late to sign up online at 

www.volunteersignup.org/LLFHP or email bhhspandc@hotmail.com.  

Your attendance at this working bee would be greatly appreciated 

as there is a lot of work to be done around the school. Lunch (a sausage sizzle) and 

Morning Tea will be served.  

Please bring along some gardening gloves and gardening tools if you have any. 

Egg Sales  

Online orders are now closed. Anyone who has placed their order can collect the eggs from 

9am-12pm at the shelter outside the canteen on Working Bee day (16 March). We would 

appreciate it if you could prepare the correct amount of money to make it easier for our 

volunteers.  

 

 

 

Sau Wan Liew 

P&C President 

 

 

Band News 

All bands and ensembles are off to a great start so far this year. 

 

Band camp permission forms for Beginner and Junior band are due this Friday 15th March. All 

completed forms are to be handed into the front office, whether you are paying online or at 

the office. Spare forms are available from the band locker room if you have not yet received 

one (look on top of the filing cabinet in clear holder). Spots are filling fast and we can only 

take a maximum of 74 students. We need to accept on a first come basis with accompanying 

payment. This camp will include small group tutorials as well as intensive rehearsals and 

conclude with a concert performance for families on the Sunday. 

 

Instrument storage in band locker room. Students please ensure you place instruments neatly 

against the wall so as not to cause a trip hazard. This area is only for instruments too large to 

fit in a locker. If you have a sax, trombone or trumpet, this should be kept in a band locker. 

There are a handful left, to request one, complete this link Band Locker request. There is no 

charge but you must bring your own lock. We do not have sufficient lockers for everyone, 

please see if you can share one with a friend.  

The next P&C General Meeting will be held on 26 March (Tuesday), 7:30pm 

at the library. 

http://www.volunteersignup.org/LLFHP
mailto:bhhspandc@hotmail.com
https://goo.gl/forms/SCcdOWChfb1XiEGM2
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Stage Band- positions for trombone and sax are now filled. There is one remaining position for 

a trumpet player. If you would like to audition, email the band bhhsbandcom@gmail.com. 

Stage band plays a jazz style repertoire and rehearses on Wednesday mornings with Mrs Lesa 

Groves. Opportunities this year include a workshop and Cafe performance (Sunday 

afternoon jazz). 

Stage Band workshop will be on Sat June 15th 

 

Upcoming Euro rehearsals: 

Wed 13/03 - Wind ensemble rehearsal in TLC as per usual 

Thur 14/03 – NO jazz ensemble rehearsal 

Sun 17/03 - Jazz ensemble rehearsal in the TLC (1pm - 3pm) 

 

Save the Date: Junior, Senior, Concert band and Orchestra will be competing in the ASBOF 

(Australian School Band and Orchestra Festival) this year at the UNSW campus (formerly 

known as NSW school band Festival).  

This will be on Sunday 8th September 

 

The Band Committee 

 

 

Careers News 

Resource for parents: https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others 

Uni Speakers Term 1 2019 at lunch 

 

University/Speaker Date 
UNSW (Houliston Centre) Tues 12 Mar (note change of date) 

UTS (Upper TLC) Thurs 14 Mar 

USyd (TLC) Tues 19 Mar 

UNSW Co-op (TLC) Thurs 21 Mar 

Jan Swinhoe (Actuary – formerly of Westpac 
Group; VP of Athletics Australia) (Upper TLC) 

Fri 22 Mar 

Early Entry University Guide – Year 12 (register for Study Work Grow in order to 

access – school code is on Google Classroom) 

https://studyworkgrow.com.au/university-early-entry-2020/ 

Work Experience FAQs 
Work Experience FAQs have been placed on Google Classroom. These will also be covered in Year 10 Careers 

classes this year. This covers the following areas: 

 Organising your placement 

mailto:bhhsbandcom@gmail.com
https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/university-early-entry-2020/
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 Attending your placement 

 When & where to attend placements 

 After your placement 

 Legal questions 

Open Days & Info Sessions  
Student and Parent Info Night, Macquarie University, Wednesday 1 May 2019. This event is an 

opportunity for students to learn how our innovative courses will prepare them for the future, learn about our 

early entry, adjustment factors and pathway programs and discover how our location within the Macquarie 

Park Innovation District will help them connect with future employers. - E: futurestudents@mq.edu.au.  

P: 9850 6767 

Macquarie in a Day, Macquarie University, 17 & 18 April 2019 Uni life doesn’t have to be a mystery. That’s 

why we’re opening our doors on 17 and 18 April to Year 11 and 12 students.This is a great chance to 

experience what a day in the life of a Macquarie student is really like. On the day students will be be able to 

get a feel for our campus, sit in on lectures and demos and experience practicals and tutorials. More info -  

E: futurestudents@mq.edu.au. 

Scholarships & Competitions  
Cadetship opportunities in business, engineering and technology 

A cadetship is an effective way of launching your career from the start of university rather than after you 

graduate. For twelve years, Professional Cadetships Australia (PCA) has provided opportunities for Year 12 

students to apply for a cadetship and during that time, 185 cadets have been placed under our programs. 

There are two programs: Business Cadetships and Engineering & Technology Cadetships (ETCAD). 

 

Business Cadets are placed at UBS, a top-ranking global bank, in Sydney. 

The Program provides cadets with a wonderful opportunity to launch their business career. Business Cadets 

can choose from a broad range of university degrees, including Economics, Commerce, Business, Advanced 

Studies, Social Science, Arts, Computer Science & Technology and Mathematics. Cadets combine study and 

work throughout their cadetship. UBS has been a part of the program since its inception and continues to 

place cadets across the firm. 

 

Under this year’s ETCAD Program, Engineering Cadets will again be placed in Sydney with Cubic 

Transportation Systems, the world leader in transport payment and traffic management systems. Cadets 

may choose to study Electrical, Mechanical, Mechatronic, Computer, Software or Industrial Engineering. 

Alternatively, cadets may undertake a flexible entry Engineering degree. It is also possible to study Science, 

Computer Science or Information Technology while working at Cubic. Engineering Cadets combine full-time 

university study with paid work at Cubic over vacation periods. 

 

By studying and working at a leading company from the start of university, cadets earn a competitive 

advantage over students who delay work until after they have graduated. Compare the outcomes for a 

university student and a cadet in the table below: 

 

University student Business or ETCAD Cadet combining study + work 

Pays university fees Receives a secure remuneration package 

mailto:futurestudents@mq.edu.au
mailto:futurestudents@mq.edu.au
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/28/cadetship-opportunities-in-business-engineering-and-technology/


 

  Page 7 

11 March 2019 

Learns about the world in theory Puts theory into real world practice 

Is unsure of academic strengths 
Discovers at work where strengths lie and tailors 

degree accordingly 

Has limited opportunity to experience the 

business world 

Has unlimited opportunities to experience the world of 

banking and finance 

Does not know what the future holds on 

graduation 

Has a sound understanding of business practices and 

the competitive edge on graduation 

 

Year 12 students apply online to Professional Cadetships Australia. We run the application process and 

conduct first-round interviews in order to determine which candidates will be referred to participating 

companies. 

 

Applications for the Business Cadetships Program open on 4 March and close on 15 May 2019. 

Applications for the ETCAD Program open on 29 April and close on 21 June 2019. 

Only current Year 12 students can apply for our cadetship programs. It is not possible to apply once you are 

attending university. So, if you would like to take advantage of these opportunities, make sure you apply by 

the due deadlines. 

Find out more – www.professionalcadets.com.au 

Work Experience 
 

Year 10 Engineering Work Experience 

UNSW CVEN is interested in receiving applications from Careers Advisers for students who are self-

motivated, reliable, punctual, and who have a strong mathematical ability. Importantly, students must have 

an interest in pursuing a career in engineering. 

You can watch a short video about the UNSW Civil and Environmental Engineering Year 10 Work Experience 

program. 

If you’re interested to learn more, or apply, the details are on this link. 

Selected students and their Careers Advisers/Teachers receive email confirmation with full details, and are 

required to sign the current version in the Employer section of the Student Placement Record. School 

Careers Advisers/Teachers, please contact Tricia Tesoriero via email. 

 

Australian Museum Work Experience 

This work experience program offers high school students the chance to explore a variety of careers 

including science and cultural research, education, public programming, curatorial and exhibition design, 

marketing, communications and corporate services. 

The program is available for students in years 10, 11 and 12 

 Applications open – Monday 4 March 2019 

 Applications close – Friday 5 April 2019 

Placements will be available in Term 2, 3 and 4 and all successful applicants for 2019 will be notified from 29 

April. Each placement is limited to 5 days (Monday to Friday) working 10am to 4pm each day. 

Contact them for details on how to apply.  

http://www.professionalcadets.com.au/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/26/year-10-engineering-work-experience/
https://www.engineering.unsw.edu.au/civil-engineering/industry-commuity/high-school-work-experience-program
mailto:cvenschools@unsw.edu.au
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/26/australian-museum-work-experience/
https://australianmuseum.net.au/get-involved/contact/
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Multicultural Day Photos 
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Young Women’s Leadership Day 
 

On Thursday 7 March, Tina Tony and I attended the annual Year 11 Young Women’s 

Leadership Seminar at the NSW Parliament House. In celebration of International Women’s 

Day 2019, the seminar introduced us to many women leaders. We listened to inspiring stories 

of two female MPs and their journey in becoming leaders as well as the stories of three 

women who work in the Parliament House itself. Overall, it was an incredibly rewarding 

opportunity and the advice given to us was very helpful. I would like to thank Ms Daher for 

organising this wonderful event for us!  

 

Muskaan Gupta (Year 11) 
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School Bus Route Changes – Commencing 6/3 for 12 Weeks  

School bus routes 2014, 2533, 8691, 2098, 2099, 2590 have road closures and will have 

changes to their bus route for approx 12 weeks commencing 6th March 2019. 

The road closures relate to works on Withers Rd and Foxall Rd North Kellyville, which 

commence 06/03/2019 for approx 12 weeks and all school bus route will divert as per 

attachment below. 
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Debating and Public Speaking Workshops 

 

Please Note : Change of Times (from last 

weeks newsletter) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note : Change of Times 
Masters Academy is accepting enrolments into their 2019 communications skills programs. 
Run by some of the best debaters in Australia, these workshops are a fun, engaging and 

inclusive way to improve students’ speaking confidence, critical thinking skills and 

understanding of logic. 

 
Classes are held at school from 3:15pm-4:45pm on Mondays or Tuesdays for Years 7-8 and 

Tuesdays for Years 9-10, commencing in Week 5. 
Please be aware that places are limited and that registration will close at the end of week 7. 

 
To enrol, please go towww.mastersacademy.com.au/signups 

 

For more information please call Masters Academy on 8283 2905 or email 

info@mastersacademy.com.au 
 
 

http://www.mastersacademy.com.au/signups
mailto:info@mastersacademy.com.au
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Hills Bus Changes to Timetable 

Please find the attached school travel advice commencing from 18th March, 2019. The new 

Rouse Hill Station Bus Interchange will be open on 18th March, all the Hillsbus services will 

operate via the Northwest Tway stops in Rouse Hill. Also, Route 8009 will depart from Seven 

Hills Station 5 minutes later. Route 8018 will depart from Knightsbridge Shops 5 minutes earlier. 

We advise all students to check their services before travelling. We remind students they must 

have a valid Opal card to travel on school buses, and must tap on and off morning and 

afternoon. 
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